To all parents of Shaler Area 7th thru 12th grade Soccer Players

The Shaler Area Soccer Booster Parents Meetings for the 2015 season will be held on May 21th at the Shaler Area High School in the library and August 2015 at a place and date to be determined.  The doors will open at 6:00 pm and the meeting will begin at 6:30 pm for both meetings.  We will be voting in the new board members at the May meeting.  Parents will also have the opportunity to complete the volunteer sheet or pay the participation fee either before the meeting or at the end of the meeting.  We will also offer you the opportunity to pay the fee and complete the paper work and mail it in over the summer.  Players that are members of the Soccer Booster Organization can attend the end of the year banquet free and they will receive a banquet gift and program.  Income from the participation fees and Homecoming fund covers: 1) the banquet and banquet gifts for the players as well as dinner for the coaches; 2) The Kurt Nellis Scholarship program; 3) decorations, invitations, and postage; 4) trophies/awards; and 5) photography expenses for the banquet program.  Monies earned from the High School concession stand pays for expenses relating to the boys and girls senior night, senior gifts, senior photos, programs for player development, and any shortfall for expenses that the participation fee does not cover.  
Soccer Booster Membership. 

As a member of the Shaler Area Soccer Boosters, you will be responsible for the following:  1) paying the participation fee; 2) volunteering for one activity/job, and 3) if you are a parent of a 9th-12th grade player, working at the concession stand for two home games as well as donating two food items for those games. We understand that it is difficult for some families to participate in the “volunteer” responsibilities for booster membership due to work schedules.  The Shaler Area Soccer Booster Board has developed additional options for families unable to meet the volunteer requirement.  Please review the options below and choose the best option that works best for you. 
1 – Participation Fee
The Soccer Booster participation fee for the 2015 season is $75.00.  (Note - In the last 6 years, the booster fee has been reduced from $150 per player to $75 per player.)  
*Parents not completing the volunteer portion of the membership (#2 above) will pay an additional $25. (The extra $25 can be given to a parent willing to volunteer for more than 1 activity.)

*High school parents who choose not to work in the concession stand and supply a donated food item for two games (#3 above) will pay an additional $50 ($25 per game). Again, that money can be given to a parent willing to work & donate food for an additional game.

2 – Volunteer for 1 Activity 

During the season many activities require much help to be successful.  There is a variety of jobs necessary to run a profitable concession stand.  We need help with the homecoming fundraiser and assistance is needed with the banquet and senior night in order to make it a memorable night for the players. A volunteer list will be available at the booster meeting.  If you do not sign up that night, Leslie Harrison (for the girls side) or Cathy Krummert (for the boy’s side) will have the list of “jobs” still available. A copy of the list will be posted on the Website and updated as people volunteer.  You may email Leslie Harrison or Cathy Krummert with the activity you would like to complete.  Their email addresses are posted on the website.  Each booster parent is responsible to volunteer for 1 activity, or if you choose, pay an additional $25 which will be given to a parent willing to volunteer for two activities.  
3 – If you are a parent of a 9th – 12th grade player, work two games and donate 2 food items for the concession stand
The concession stand is in operation for all JV and Varsity home games.  If your son or daughter plays JV or Varsity, each family is asked to “work” two games during the season and provide a donated food item for each game worked.  You are required to work 2 games for each JV/Varsity player (i.e. if you have a son and a daughter, you will need to work 4 games total). A “Concession worker scheduler” is needed for both the girls and boys program.  This individual will keep track of the person who has volunteered for each home game and the food item being donated so we do not have duplicates on any night. This information will be updated and posted on the Website.  If you choose not to work 2 games and donate 2 food items, you can pay an additional $50, which will be to be given to a parent willing to work/donate food items for 2 additional games.  We will also need a parent to volunteer as a “grill master” for both the girls’ games and the boys’ games to grill hamburgers and hot dogs.  A number of parents may volunteer for this position.  You do not have to commit to the entire season.  This position may be shared.
SO TO SUM IT UP, HERE ARE TWO SAMPLE OPTIONS……………

How can your Participation Fee be $75 for 2015???

If you pay your participation Fee by September 1 - $75 

And you volunteer for 1 activity on the Volunteer sheet

And you work 2 games/donate 2 food items for concessions if you have a 9th – 12th grader

You can earn an extra $25 for working an extra concession stand/plus bring a food item if there are open spots because individuals opt out of fulfilling that responsibility.

How might your Participation Fee add up to $150 for 2015???

If you pay your participation Fee by September 1 - $75

And you choose not to volunteer for 1 activity on the Volunteer sheet – additional $25 due 
And you choose not to work 2 games/donate 2 food items for concessions – additional $50 due ($25 per game – if you chose to work 1 game/donate 1 food item for concession – you will only owe an additional $25.)
Choose the option that works best for your family.  

We would like to thank our high school coaches and their staff. We
wish the coaches and all of the players a great 2015 season.
